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The Student Branch Leadership Training 

Workshop (SBLTW) 2022 organized by IEEE 

JC SAC was held on November 18-19, 2022, 

in Okinawa.  

A total of 45 student representatives from 

different parts of Japan participated in the 

workshop. The first day starts with a warm 

welcome at Naha City Bunka Tembusukan.  

 

The activity report presentation starts with 

a friendly atmosphere where each branch 

representative presents their poster about 

branch activities and some of us also 

present a brief of their research work. We 

talk to each other and share different ideas 

about branch activity in this covid 19 

pandemic situation. At the discussion, we 

were able to get different ideas for next 

year’s branch activity and get some 

feedback and comments from different 

students who works in similar field and 

research. We could make a good 

connection and understanding with others 

a had a wonderful evening. 

 

After the poster presentation, we enjoyed 

the delicious local and famous food from 

Okinawa. 

 

It was a great opportunity for all of us to 

experience the local food and discuss 

different ideas. And then the first day ended 

with capturing some beautiful memories. 

 

The second-day workshop was held in a 

different place from the first day, and the 

place called Okinawa Prefectural Museum 

and Art Museum. 

 



 

The workshop was very informative for all 

of us. We got a lot of guidelines from the 

workshop lectures. These guidelines will be 

useful not only for running the IEEE SBs 

activity but also for our future life. It also 

reminds us of the responsibilities and 

importance of IEEE and IEEE student 

branches. 

The group discussion part begins after the 

workshop lectures. The participants are 

divided into different groups and prepare a 

short performance for each group. We 

spread all over the museum complex with 

groupmates and prepare the presentation. 

 

 

There are three themes and each of them 

was very interesting to talk about. Each 

group performed for about 3-5 minutes, 

and it was a lot of fun at the same time 

learning experience. 

 

After all the presentations, at the closing 

ceremony, we took group photos with all 

the participants and end up the two-day 

IEEE Student Branch Leadership Training 

Workshop (SBLTW) with big smiles, lots of 

learnings, and good memories. 

I would like to thank the participants from 

each university, the counselors of IEEE JC 

SAC, and all the people involved in the 

workshop for their great cooperation in 

organizing this workshop. After the COVID-

19 pandemic situation, I think it was quite 

difficult to organize this kind of event.  I 

would like to express my sincere gratitude 

to all of them. 


